
a solution. They recognised that any proposai for financing debt recluction should 
take account of the need to avoid adverse implications for countries which have 
continued to service their clebt regularly. Heads of Government considered that 
the Commonwealth COU Id  make a significant contribution to the debate on debt, 
both between debtor and creditor countries and within the international finan-
cial institutions themselves. They also recognised the concerns expresse(' by 
sonne heavily indebted lower middle-income countries. 

34. Heads of Government expresse(' concern at the erosion of support in some 
countries for official development assistance and urged donors to use their best 
endeavours to secure substantial flows of funds, bearing in mind the special 
needs of the least developed countries and small island states, and to improve 
the quality of their assistance. They callecl for IDA-10 pledges to be honoured in 
full and for IDA-11 to take account of new claimants  and  l expanded develop-
ment agenda. 

35. Heads of Government enclorsecl the launching of the Commonwealth Pd-
vote Investment Initiative (CPIP as a commercial venture to mobilise capital for 
long-term investments in expanding privatised or privatising companies and in 
smal I and medium sizecl private sector business, initially in Africa. They encour-
aged interested investment agencies and institutions in Commonwealth coun-
tries to invest in CPII. They considered that the Initiative should be extended at 
the earliest opportunity to other regions within the Commonwealth. 

36. Heads of Government supported the need to continue the examination of 
reform of the international financial institutions and United Nations develop-
ment agencies to reduce duplication and enhance their coherence!, effective-
ness and efiiciency. Recognising the need for the Commonwealth  to contribute 
Io this process, they askecl Commonwealth Finance Ministers to review progress 
ai their next meeting. 

37. Heads  of  Government took note of the views of the ministerial-level Com-
monwealth Consultative Group on the Environment and encouraged Ministers 
to continue their periodic reviews of Commonwealth co-operation on environ-
mental issues. They agreed that forestry was an area in which the Common-
wealth could make a distinctive contribution. 

38. Heads of Government welcomed the signature of the agreement between 
the President of Guyana and the Commonwealth Secretary-General launching 
the unique Iwokrama Rain Forest Programme in Guyana as the basis of a Com-
monwealth network for the conservation and development of tropical forests. 
They looked forward to the early establishment of a donor support group. 
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